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I am writing this while sitting under a canopy at Toba Wildernest Resort just 

north of the Redonda Islands.  It has been a glorious few weeks now punctuated 

with a day of rain, which is of course good for the forests and helps us deter-

mine how water proof our ports and canvas are.  Summer arrived late this year 

but has not dampened our enthusiasm for “cruising”.  We have had the pleasure 

of meeting some other CS owners including Don and Mary Ellen and Tom and 

Pam while in Poulsbo. Thanks to Tom for helping solve our overheating mys-

tery.  CS 33 Curlew with Bob, Liz and big Ben said hi at Refuge Cove.  We CS 

owners do get around don’t we?  

 

Our May rendezvous was lots of fun this year and the AGM gave us the forum 

for some good discussion and decision making.  Thanks to Lornell and Joanne 

for administering the very helpful survey and thanks to those who stepped up to 

take on responsibilities for organizing our events planned for this year.   I am 

looking forward to the September rendezvous and to hearing about the mini’s 

to be held over the summer.  We won’t be able to attend these ourselves, so 

have fun!   

 

A decision was made at the May AGM to donate $500 to the Marine Parks For-

ever program.  I made this donation to the president at their June meeting and 

they were very appreciative.  

  

Rowan, the little girl who lives here at Toba Wildernest asked me to tell you 

that there are fairies and water sprites here.  It is a magical place and although I 

have not seen these creatures, she may well be right.  It is enough for me to 

know that they are possibly out there and without our beloved CS 36 we may 

not have the chance to be here to enjoy the beauty and mystery of the area.   

Happy Summer everyone and “see you in September”. 
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      CS West Annual General Meeting Minutes 

Ganges May20, 2012 

Commodore:   

Alison Meredith, called the meeting to order at 9.30am.    She thanked  John and Sylvia Taylor for all their 

hard work organizing the rendezvous.  Lornell Ridley and Joanne Graham conducted a survey of the mem-

bership to get an idea what members liked and whether or not we should make some changes.    The CS 

West Operational  Plan, initiated by Norm Smyth, will be updated.  

 

Membership:    

Stephanie Greer stated that we have had 61 renewals so far for 2012.   This is on the low side. 

She will send out another reminder.  Our membership distribution is divided pretty equally  between  

Vancouver Island/Gulf Islands  and the Vancouver area.  We have a handful from Washington State. 

A few are as far away as Kelowna, Calgary, Ottawa, Winnipeg,  California,  and Michigan. 

 

Treasurer:     

Our new Treasurer, Ken Carey,  stated that there is a balance of $4743.53 in our account.  He does not yet 

have full control of our bank account but expects to by the end of May.   He needs another member to be 

able to act as a co-signor in Nanoose area – possibly Marianne Duffley or Yvonne Daczko. 

 

It was agreed by the members that we should maintain a minimum account balance of $3500.  Ken will re-

sume the practice of posting financial statements on the web. 

 

Last year the members voted to donate $1000 to a marine related nonprofit society and authorized the execu-

tive to choose the organization.  The majority voted to donate to Marine Parks Forever.  Alison explained 

that this donation had not been made.  The executive felt that we had an obligation to follow through on this 

commitment but that the amount was too high considering  our current financial situation.  Becky Wageman 

moved that we should donate $500. To Marine Parks Forever.  Lornell Ridley seconded the motion.  Passed. 

 

Alison will hand over the cheque at the next  B.C. Council of Yachting Clubs meeting and get a picture for 

Pacific Yachting. 

 

There was a discussion about how much we should subsidize dinner meetings and rendezvous.  RVYC 

charged us $44 pp.  We charged the members $35.  The subsidy at the SNSYC dinner meeting was closer to 

$5 pp.   CS West pays for the breakfast at the Telegraph rendezvous.  The general feeling was to subsidize 

events fairly equally and only as much as expenses not exceed income over the course of the year. 

 

Fees:   Membership fees have been held at $25 a year since 1995.  There was discussion on the health of our 

finances, declining membership, and declining attendance.   Ken Carey moved that we increase the fee in 

2013 to $30.   Seconded by Yvonne Daczko.     Passed  

 

Technical Director.   Becky Wageman announced that she would be away for all of 2013.   She was willing 

to stay on in the position if someone would fill in for her at Ganges and Telegraph next year.  Craig Meredith 

and Graham Williams volunteered to cover for her. 

 

The club has a crab broiler, rigging tension tester,  VHF radio tester,  rain shelter, and engine skid.  The tech-

nical director was given the responsibility of keeping track of them and will coordinate the loans of the 
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equipment.   People wishing to borrow any of the equipment should contact Becky.     

 

Dick Duffley had donated a rain shelter which he is looking after.  At present Graham has the testers and 

the crab broiler.  Bob Thompson has the engine skid.      

 

Survey.   Lornell Ridley and Joanne Graham send out a Survey to the members.  There were 44 respons-

es.  The majority wanted to continue with the two rendezvous and two dinner meetings a year.  They 

liked the mixture of technical support and social. 

 

Vice Commodore/Events Coordinator.    John Taylor has done this job for several years but is now 

selling his boat.  This is a very demanding position and there have been no volunteers to take on this job 

as it is currently described.  The membership decided to try to have Executive Members-at-Large respon-

sible for organizing each of the four major events.  They are: 
 

1.    Joanne Graham -  Ganges.   N.B. Len Daczko volunteered to take on the crab feast and Jenny Barrio 

is willing  to continue to arrange the Sunday dinner 

2.   Graham and Nancy Williams. - November Dinner Meeting.  SNSYC. 

3.   Mary Ellen Spinar/Alison Meredith.  -  Telegraph Rendezvous. 

4.   Lornell Ridley.  -  Spring Dinner Meeting.  Vancouver.  

 

Continuing Executive. 

 

Alison Meridith – Commodore 

Stephanie Greer – Membership 

Ken Carey  - Treasurer 

Don Grovestine – Webmaster 

Becky Wageman -  Technical Director 

Don Spinar  - Newsletter Editor 
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and that's what happened to the Dinosaurs... 

Perhaps the first senior moment in history…. 

CS OWNERS SURVEY SUMMARY – MAY 2012 
 

CS owners were surveyed using “Survey Monkey”, a free online survey company.  Ten questions were de-

vised.  The survey was conducted to elicit information in order to plan future events. 

 

Reasons why people join the club are varied.  Top of the list were technical knowledge and education.  So-

cializing and participating in events were important also. 

 

Members (54%) are interested in an average of attending two rendezvous per year with 74% enjoying all ac-

tivities offered.  Ganges Harbour and Telegraph Harbour enjoy high ratings as destinations.   

 

The popularity of dinner meetings (February in Vancouver and November in Sydney) was not clear cut.  

About 50% want to maintain two dinner events.  Neither location was more desirable than the other and both 

dinners were supported equally. 

 

On the question of dinner costs – 44% were prepared to pay $36-$40 per person, with 29% willing to pay $30

-$35.  Higher amounts had some support - 26% combined would pay from $41-$50 per person.  On the ques-

tion of the amount of subsidy that CS West might provide, there was no clear answer.  Many members were 

more concerned about the financial health of the organization.  

 

Members indicated that 73% enjoyed both technical and experiential topics from speakers.  About 28% of 

members would be interested in assisting with future dinners and/or rendezvous organization.    

 

Many thanks to the members who took the time to respond! 

Joanne Graham and Lornell Ridley 
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Hull Speed 
 

Beck Wageman asks: 

“I  have a question.  Hull speed is determined by water line and beam etc., but what happens if one ex-

ceeds hull speed?  I know we were exceeding it, but everything felt good with no feeling of the nose ris-

ing on the water. Is it a problem? What should we know about it?” 

  

Sue Hoover’s reply: 

 "I'll ask Ray Wall about hull speed for Quanta28.  Some years ago I made a potentially very serious error 

before I knew better. Going N thru Cattle Pass into San J Channel, I rode the middle of a very big flood 

after a very low low. My speed went up to 15 knots. I was flying. The danger is that the water speed was 

faster than my boat so I didn't have control of direction. Lucky me, the flood just pushed me straight 

ahead and I rode the current toward Friday Harbor." 

 

This from Ray Wall: 

"So very pleased to learn that you all had a good rendezvous at Ganges.  I would like to thank all the sig-

natures of the card that I received.   

 

Ah, maximum speed, that perennial question that always surfaces. It is generally accepted that for a hull 

form of the Quanta type the hull speed is 1.4 times the square root of the datum waterline. There are many 

factors that have effect on the outcome but as a rule of thumb it is pretty good. Waterline for Q28 is 22.58 

ft., so sq. root is 4.75 x 1.4 = 6.6 kts. This figure is confirmed. When Lollipop is launched after a haul out 

and her bottom is in pristine condition, her prop is polished, I can get that order of speed when motoring 

at full throttle in smooth current neutral water. 

 

The average speed under sail will be in the order of 4.75 x .9 = 4.3 kts. Under increasing wind speed of 

say 15 kts. and up hull speed, broad reaching and running will increase up to the 6.6 and in certain favour-

able conditions exceed that. For example with the assistance of positive surface waves. In addition there is 

positive tidal currents that will assist in increasing speeds over the ground.  With regard to, is there a 

problem in pushing the hull to maximum speed and beyond. In our sheltered waters, no. Other than hav-

ing steering control at all times, if you do not feel comfortable then that is the time to reduce sail area, if 

you can! In open water with significant wave height and the danger of coming off a wave crest and drop-

ping into a trough then that is the time to throttle back, again, if you can, or steering diagonally across the 

wave crest to slide down the back of the wave. 

 

Hope the above gives some answers, there will always be tall tales of nail biting situations where 

achieved speed is the exception to the rule. 

 

Look forward to seeing you at Thetis come this September. “ 
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      CS West Ganges Annual Meeting 

May 20, 2012 

Treasurer’s Report being delivered 
Ann Martin 

Joanna Graham surrenders “Make room--Hot stuff going by” 

Quiet---Meeting in progress 
Ganges was warned beforehand that they would be 

coming--but the town was still on alert! 
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Squirrel Cove Website 
 

To all members of the Council of BC Yacht Clubs 

 

As promised at the last Council meeting, through the good offices of our webmaster we have now set up a 

website which gives full information about the current proposal for the development of Squirrel Cove, and 

a number of comments regarding the proposal.   It also gives contact information for the authorities who 

have to approve, or turn down, all or part of the application. 

 

Please have a look at the site as individuals and, if you wish to send comments to the authorities, please go 

ahead and do so.   In addition, please pass the information regarding the website to your clubs and to any-

one else who you think may be interested.   We are trying to spread the information as widely as possi-

ble.   As agreed at the last Council meeting, I will be sending submissions on behalf of the Coun-

cil.   Please note that the deadline for comment is May 30. 

 

The website can be access at www.savesquirrelcove.ca 

 

Sheila Boutcher 

President, Council of BC Yacht Clubs 

 

501 Greenbriar Place 

Nanaimo  BC  V9T 4E8 

250-756-9227 

250-668-0560 (cell) 

 Membership 2012 

  

There are still a fair amount of you who have not yet renewed your  CS West membership for 2012. 

If you are not sure - just ask me.  Cheques for $25. made out to CS Yacht Owners West can be mailed to 

me at: 

37-1255 Wain Road,  

North Saanich, B.C. V8L 4R4    

                                                                                      

I will send you a membership card and current membership list.  A CS West burgee is an extra $15.  If 

anyone has changed  addresses, phone numbers, email addresses, location of boat etc. please let me know 

so that I can update the record.   If you get your boat insurance from HUB/TOS, you need a current mem-

bership to qualify for the discount. 

  

Members at the Annual General Meeting at the Ganges Rendezvous voted to increase the membership fee 

to $30. starting in 2013.  It has been $25 since we started in 1996. 

  

Happy Sailing. 

Stephanie Greer 

Membership Secretary 

250-656-4200 

http://www.savesquirrelcove.ca
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BOATS FOR SALE 

CS 27 

Light Spirit Vancouver.  David Record 604-584-1260 sandrare@vcn.bc.ca 

Pincoya  Comox.   Monica McDermid  monicamcdermid@shaw.ca  250-898-4951 

Sea-s-ta North Vancouver.  Owen Taylor 604-929-5278 Taylor5278@shaw.ca 

 

Camper Nicholson (CN30) 

Battle Axe  Point Roberts.  David Scandrett 604-541-2828 scand@shaw.ca (with Paul Shield) 

 

CS 30 

Take Five  Sechelt.  Keith and Polly Tracey  604-885-2883 pannet@me.com 

 

CS33 

Deckadance  Nanaimo.  John Taylor  250-729-0109  jtaylor2@telus.net 

Mary Bye   Nanaimo.  Brian Smith 250-390-9125 or 250-739-1536(C)  eaglerest@shaw.ca 

Falcon  Listed with Paul Shield  paulshield@telus.net 604-240-7310  www.alliedyachtsales.com 

 

CS36T 

Interlude II  Thunderbird Yacht Sales, Sidney 250-656-5832 

Quintessence III Bayview Yachts, Sidney   

Wanuskewin Dungeness Marina, Cowichan   Jim Morris 250-701-0422(H), 250-701-5717(C) jpmor-

ris@telus.net 

 

CS 36 Merlin 

CS Cape  (90)  Sidney.   Helen Watt and Bert Robillard   250-656-5104 or 250-418-5104 (Cell) ber-

trobillard@shaw.ca      http://bertrobillard.shawwebspace.ca Moorage available at Sidney North Saanich 

Marina  

Leap of Faith  Nanaimo.  David Faith  250-754-4649  dfaith@telus.net  Calibre Yachts 

 
CS40 

Katana    Mount Seymour Yacht Sales,  Granville Island,  Vancouver  (not sure about this listing) 

Miracles  Specialty Yachts,  Granville Island, Vancouver 
 

Cashelmara 
 

I would like to introduce you to the new owners of our CS 36, “Cashelmara” – Al Gibb and Corinne Gerber.  They took 

delivery May 4 sailed the boat to its new home in False Creek, Vancouver.  Al & Corinne plan to join CS West, and while 

they will not be able to attend the May rendezvous, I am sure you will see them at future events.  Please welcome them to 

the group. 

 

Happy Sailing, 

Norm 

mailto:bertrobillard@shaw.ca
mailto:bertrobillard@shaw.ca
http://bertrobillard.shawwebspace.ca


Your CS Yacht Owners West  
2011-12 Executive 

 Commodore:  Alison Meredith  250-748-8920 

 Membership/Historian:  Stephanie Greer  250-656-4200 

 Treasurer:  Ken Carey 205-821-5449 

 Newsletter:  Don Spinar  360-779-5604 

 Technical:  Becky Wageman  360-303-2283 

 Rafflemaster:  Mike McGaw 604-877-1727 

                Webmaster:   Don Grovestine      250-386-1783 

Website: http://www.cswest.ca 

Currently, five West Coast chandleries offer discounts 

ranging up to 15% to CS West members. They are: 

Å Steveston Marine at all its lower mainland stores 

(you’ll have to be on their mailing list to receive the 
discount - see the website) 

Å Masseyõs Marine Supply in Ladner, 

Å All Bay Marine in Sidney 

Å Waypoint Marine in Sidney, and 

Å The Harbour Chandler in Nanaimo. 

As well, CS West members are entitled to a 10% dis-

count at: 

Please Patronize Our Supporters 

Å Quadrant Marine Institute in Sidney off its seminars 

and at-home courseware, 

Å JM Marine Canvas in Victoria off all its canvas products 

and services, and 
Å UK Halsey Sailmakers in Sidney off all goods and ser-

vices, including specials. 

Finally, HUB International TOS insurance brokers in 

North Vancouver offers the best marine insurance pack-
age available at a very competitive price.   

Please refer to the website for the latest list of support-

ers and, whenever possible, patronize them. 
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